
From: Priester, Nicole <NicolePriester@gov.sc.gov>
To: Webb, Beth <BethWebb@gov.sc.gov>

Mottel, Haley <HaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov>
Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 12/5/2014 12:38:00 PM 
Subject: RE: meeting with Denmark Tech delegation

What about Monday, December 15, 2014 at 11:00 AM in the Governor's Office? Is that too late?

From: Webb, Beth
Sent: Friday, December 05, 2014 12:29 PM
To: Mottel, Haley; Veldran, Katherine
Cc: Priester, Nicole
Subject: meeting with Denmark Tech delegation

KV and Haley,

Gov. Haley asked to meet with the delegation that serves the area surrounding Denmark Tech. The names we came
up with were Sen. Hutto, Rep. Hosey and Rep. Bamberg, and also Sen. Matthews. If there are additional members you 
think we should include, we certainly can. I think the Governor would also like to discuss The Technical College of the 
Lowcountry as well.

She did say she would like to have the meeting sooner rather than later. Nicole, are there some target dates we could 
shoot for?

Thanks,
Beth

Beth Webb
Commerce Liaison and Special Projects
Office of Governor Nikki Haley
Office: 803-734-6059
Cell: 803-609-8583
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